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Our April Meeting is always an 
exciting, two-part event:  our annual 
scholarship awards, and then our 
engaging and informative speaker, 
who this year will be Terry Lyngso of 
Lyngso Garden Materials.  

This year we will be awarding three 
scholarships of $500 each at our 
meeting to deserving college and high 
school students who excel in 
horticulture studies.  

Heather Bloom, Cabrillo Collegel 
Nursery and Garden Curator, will 
present awards to Cabrillo students. 
They will briefly share their 
experiences and goals in horticultural 
education. The recipients are Dan 
Sleeper, student assistant organic 
farmer and Cassandra Winju, nursery 
studeht assistant. Dan is currently 
growing veggie starts and Cassandra 
is preparing flowering plants for the 
Cabrillo Mother’s Day Plant Sale.  We 
thank  Bill Patterson for again 
initiating and  coordinating the 
scholarship process with Cabrillo. 

We are again able to award  a high 
school student as well. Marcia Meyer 
will present the award to this year’s  
recipient, Chloe Anderson, who is 
graduating from Watsonville High 
School and planning on continuing 
her horticulture studies at Cabrillo. 
Thank you, Marcia, for your persistent  
work to make our high school giving 
program a success. 

Thanks to the generosity of our club 

members, who make possible our 
continuing support for these 
deserving young people.  They will 
remember our support and 
recognition as they influence and 
practice sustainable horticulture and 
related fields. 

Our speaker, Terry Lyngso, is 
President of Lyngso Garden Materials, 
a 64 year old family business. In 2018 
Lyngso Garden Materials became an 
Employee Stock Ownership Plan and 
will eventually be a 100% employee 
owned business. 

Terry’s talk will be about developing a 
flourishing relationship between 
plants and the life in the soil. She will 
talk about ways you can encourage 
and grow a diversity of beneficial life 
in your garden soil. She will bring 
some samples of Lynso’s soil mixes to 
share.  

Terry says, “I have always been 
interested in soil         
                
and compost.  The big moment in my 
understanding came when I heard Dr 
Elaine Ingham speak at UC Santa Cruz 
in 2001    For those of you who might 
not be familiar with her, Dr. Ingham is 
a microbiologist and soil biology 
researcher. She is known as a leader 
in soil microbiology and through her 
research her name  become 
synonymous with the Soil Food Web.  

The Lyngso company says “Soil is 
life! The ideal soil is made up of a 

balance between clay, sand, loam, 
organic matter, minerals, water and 
air...we believe in the soil food web 
with a healthy balance of 
microorganisms that help the soil be 
alive, organic and full of life.” 

The relationship between plants and 
soil biology and the water cycle and 
climate are all linked, and our future 
depends upon that relationship. 
Come to the meeting and learn more. 

 

 

 

and soil biology and the water cycle and 
climate are all linked.   Our future 
depends upon our relationship with the 
soil and plant community  

About Lyseco:  

“Great Soil, Great Plants! ” 

 

 

 

 

Don’t miss  this wonderful opportunity to get free and bargain-priced plants and 
paraphernalia for your garden. Our members have been industriously dividing their 
perennials, potting up seedlings and extra  plants, collecting seeds, bagging bulbs, gleaning 
surplus harvest,  thinning tool and décor collections—all to make our trade and sale event 
a rich and rewarding experience. Come choose from a limitless variety of plants, bulbs, 
perennials, shrubs, seeds, small trees, tools, pots, vases, planters, books, magazines, knick-
knacks and anything/everything garden. If you don’t have plants to trade, you can buy stuff 
at ridiculously low prices. You are sure to discover something new to try.   See you there!—
see you there! 

 (See inside back cover for more details) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Famous S i l ly  Vase 
Auct ion Returns !  

Those of you who are long time 
Gardeners’ Club members will recall 
the Vase Exchange fundraisers we 
organized in past years. This month 
we will have another one! 

Go through your flower vases now 
and weed out a few to donate to the event. Bring them to the 
meeting and drop them off at the table near the entrance. They 
will then be sorted on the sales tables according to their 
perceived value. 

Here’s how it works: there will be three separate tables set up 
with signs on them marked $4.00, $2.00 and $1.00 along with 
price tags.  At the intermission (not before!) sales will begin. 

A timer is set and after 5 minutes, sales stop. The prices on the 
tables will be switched to $2.00, $1.00 and 50 cents. After 
another 5 minutes of shopping, the prices are cut in half once 
more. 

When choosing vases to purchase, be sure to take a price tag 
for each one from the table where you picked it up. 

So, if you see a vase you love, the dilemma would be to buy it 
then or wait for a possible bargain!  You take your 
chances! 

At the end, you will take the price tags you collected to 
the cashier’s table and pay the total to our Treasurer. 

The remainders will be donated to a charity thrift shop. 

 

 

Hands On F lower Arrang ing  

Flower arranging as a group, with friends? How much fun will 
that be? Bring fresh-cut 
plant materials to share. 
We suggest bringing it in 
buckets in water. Bring 
scissors or clippers as well, 
and if you have frogs or 
florist tape (a lattice of 
tape makes a fine base for 
arranging flowers), bring 
those too. Bring a vase or 
other flower receptacle, 
or buy a vase at the 
meeting. Take your 
arrangement home in 
your bucket, or bring a 
box  lined with newspaper 
to get it home safely. Thanks to George and Evelyn  Zhovreboff 
for suggesting what should be a very enjoyable activity and 
evening.  

P lant Tab le to Evo lve  

We’ll be separating vegetables, succulent and ornamentals on 
the Plant Table and will follow this format when we have the 

October Plant Sale & Swap. 

Sign-ups Needed 

We need people to sign up to bring 
refreshments to the September and November 
meetings. Thank you! 

 

Thursday, August 8th, 7 p .m. , Aptos Grange, 2555 Mar Vista Dr.      

Refreshments to be served. Thanks to April Barclay for snack, Ilene Wilson for 

dessert and Marge Gregory for beverages  

 

 

https://kaoritsuchimoto.com/birth-

month-flowers  

https://kaoritsuchimoto.com/birth-month-flowers
https://kaoritsuchimoto.com/birth-month-flowers


2 

 

Excerpted from Garden Therapy   
 
 
Consider the size of your arrangement and 
where you plan to put it. A large dramatic 
display may seem like a good idea for a dining 
table but you want to avoic having your guests 
spending the night playing peek-a-boo-boo. 
 
Keep the height of your cutting  
material in proportion to the vase you have 
chosen. The arrangement should be as tall as 
the vase again. 
If you are using foliage and fillers, place these 
in your vase first to create some structure and 
then fill in with your flowers. 
 
Trim your cutting material to different heights. 
There should be shorter stems towards the 
edge of the vase with stems gradually getting 
taller towards the middle. 
 
Using odd numbers of stems, say three or five 
stems, of a particular flower works well as odd 
numbers are much more pleasing to the eye. 
 
Group a few stems of the same flower together, 
rather than dotting them about your 
arrangement. This helps to recreate the feeling 
of them growing in your garden. 
 
We’re all so busy today with jobs and family life 
that even the above may same like a lot of work 
so it’s worth remembering that some of the 
most straightforward arrangements can be the 
most beautiful. A single stem of cherry blossom 
or a bunch of primroses looks stunning and 
requires hardly any effort on your part. So be 
inspired by your garden and grow and arrange your own 
cut flowers. 
 

 Most of the flowering should be about done. 
 Even dried hydrangea flowers can be attractive on the plant 

as they change color and take on a unique appearance. 
 The first week of the month is about your last good chance 

to remove any flowers that have faded. Pruning by then will 
still give the plant enough time to produce some new 
growth (which is where the flowers will be next 
season).  Prune as far as half way down the stem below the 
faded flower. 

 Only prune stems that have flowered this season, leave all 
other stems alone since they will flower on their tips next 
season. 

 Any pruning after the beginning of this month will interfere 
with the plants ability to bloom well next year. Don’t cut 
the plant again until next summer. 

 Feed them one more time in order to produce more new 
growth (which will bloom next year). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

https://gardentherapy.ca)  

https://gardentherapy.ca/
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Find out how  an Aptos couple uses renewable 
resources to hydrate their plants!  Tom and Jenny 

Palmer are opening their thriving 
garden on Saturday, August 17, 
from 1:00–4:00 p.m. The Palmer’s 
are sustainable living enthusiasts. 
Tom likes to grow his own food, 
and to water the plants in a way 
that respects the environment and 
makes use of abundant on-site 
water resources. With the help of 
Love’s Gardens, Tom and Jenny’s 
fruits, vegetables, and drought-
tolerant ornamentals are now all 
watered with rainwater and 
greywater. The event is free, but 
people need to register in order to 
get the address: https://water-
neutral-in-aptos.eventbrite.com.  

The Palmers’ rainwater system 
collects rain from their roof and 
stores it in four tanks with a 
combined capacity of 1130 gallons. 
It is fed to the vegetables and 
fruits via a gravity-fed drip system. 
The greywater system collects 
used water from three showers, 
the washing machine, and 
bathroom sinks, then directs it 
through of a state-of-the-art 
Aqua2Use pump system that filters 
the water. After filtering, the 
water is fed to the garden via a 
greywater drip system with self-
flushing emitters.  

This very productive and beautiful 
garden demonstrates the 
possibility of maintaining thriving 
gardens in the Santa Cruz area in a 
way that saves money and 
respects the water limitations of 
our environment. Multiple state 
and local water district rebates are 
available to help homeowners 
install water-conserving features in 
their landscapes. The Palmers 
received over $1600 in rebates to 
help pay for the cost of their 
greywater and rainwater systems. 
The event is open to the public. 
Love’s Gardens will be leading 
tours at 1:15 and 2:30 and 
answering questions about the 

water-conserving features of the landscape. People are also 
welcome to take self-guided tours at any time between 1:00 
and 4:00  
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Leucadendron stelligerun. Common Name: 'Duet' Conebush             

Photo above  by Arboretum Member and volunteer Bill Bishoff, 
who will be leading more of his popular Photography Walks in 
the Arboretum this summer, with the assistance of 
photographer and Board Member Ferd Bergholz. 

 Bill & Ferd will share many of their tips for taking and creating 
amazing photographs of plants, birds, landscapes and people. 
Free with paid admission, $5 for general admission. 

 All walks are on 
Saturdays from 9am 

to 11am. 

August 24                                                                              
September 21 

Register at https://
arboretum.ucsc. edu/news-events/events/photowalk.html   

We recommend that you bring a water bottle, layered clothing, 
and good walking shoes. Please be sure to bring your camera—, 
smartphone cameras welcome.  

Bill & Ferd are generously donating their time and talent to 
share their love of photography and the Arboretum with you! 
Each walk begins with a short instructional presentation 
indoors, before heading out to the gardens to practice your new
-found skills, get tips from each other and our volunteer 
instructors.  

  

O v e r  W a t e r i n g  i n  t h e  W a r m  S u m m e r  
M o n t h s  C a n   C a u s e  R o o t  R o t  D i s e a s e  

As summer temperatures rise in the summer months, it feels 
like we need to water more. The heat of the air makes one think 
that the soil around our plants is drying out. It may be true that 
as the air temperature rises, plants will transpire more and 
cause the soil to dry out faster. But if one were to dig down in 
the soil or use a moisture meter, one may find that the soil can 
stay moist for several days, not needing water, especially if 
there is a layer of mulch present.  

Before you kill your plants with kindness (over watering), go out 
and do some investigating of your soil moisture. If you dig a 
small hole and feel the soil, you can quickly determine whether 
watering is needed. Cold soil has plenty of moisture for plants 
to grow and thrive. If the soil feels a bit warm and the soil 
crumbles, then watering is needed. Always err on the dry side. 
Most all plants that die in the summer are from over watering. 
An under watered plant can be revived easily, where an over 
watered one is a goner. Be careful! If you are watering every 
single day, you may be on the way to having problems.  

Root rot disease,  Phytophthora, eats off the tips of the root 
hairs, causing the plant to not be able to take in water. Since the 

plant cannot get any water, 
wilting will be the symptom. 
The plant does need water, 
but the disease has made it 
impossible to for the plant 
to get any, and once 
infected, watering more just 
increases the root rot 
disease. Once the wilting has 
started and watering does 
not cause an improvement, 
then it is evident that there 
is a pathogen causing it. At 
this point, nothing can save 
your plant, and removing 
not only the plant, but a 

good amount of infected soil will be necessary. If you want to 
replant soon, make sure you add lots of bark to the planting 
hole. Bark seems to have a preventative quality against root rot 
diseases.  

Article by  Don S. Wallace. Courtesy of:: 

Check their specials and 50% off shipping at www.singtree.com. 

 

https://arboretum.ucsc.edu/news-events/events/photowalk.html
https://arboretum.ucsc.edu/news-events/events/photowalk.html
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More Things to Do in the August Garden  

 Divide Perennial Flowers 
August is the best time to dig and divide perennial flowers in 
your garden (such as hosta, Oriental poppy, 
lily, daylily, ornamental grasses, and bearded iris).   

 Plant Chrysanthemums                                                      
Give your flower border a late-summer injection of color by 
adding a generous helping of chrysanthemums. Available in 
an almost unlimited selection of colors, shapes, and flower 
forms, chrysanthemums go well with any garden decor. Plus, 
because they are sold in bud or bloom, they’ll add instant 
impact to pots, planters, or flower borders. Their nectar-rich 
flowers attract a variety of colorful pollinators including 
migrating Monarch butterflies. Mix single- and double-
flowering varieties with asters, pansies, and other fall 
bloomers.  

 If you already have chrysanthemums established in your 
garden, now is the time to cut them back to within 10” of the 
ground.  Cutting back and fertilizing will result in a compact 
blooming plant that won’t need staking. You can share 
cuttings with us!                                                                                        
                                                                                                   
Nikolara Dunbar-Jansons  highly recommends this video 
exploring Japanese cultivation, history, grafting and eating of 

chrysanthemums, taking growing them to a new level.ew level. J 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=Q85nQsOPWws&fbclid=IwAR1BaL9PBVURep4NJjX4Xy0ZaAQS
_TR-Ua8iWcsNCKHSzbe_RZNUpNiigAk  

Fairy/Miniature Garden Workshop 

August 3             
11:00 am - 1:00 pm  
Go to  Alladin’s to 
create your very own 
fairy/miniature garden. 
Your instructor will be 

Tamara Cucchiara, better known as “The Succulent Diva.” An 
expert in succulent designing and miniature gardening, 
demonstrations, teaching, care and propagation. Her love for 
gardening and succulents shows in her amazing work! 

Cost: $20 per person Includes: Terra cotta pot, soil, moss, 
decorative rock, (2) 2″ succulents, and (1) 3″ accent plant. 

Fairy garden figures not included, but they carry a large selection 
available for sale, so you can select the pieces you would like to 
use for your miniature masterpiece. Space is limited! Please call 
to reserve your seat. Alladin Nursery & Gift Shop, 2905 Freedom 
Blvd .,Watsonville. Phone:(831) 724-7517 

Lotsa Master Gardeners Events 
No more room in this newsletter issue to describe all of the 
events being sponsored by our Master Gardeners.  Here’s a list; 
go to their website for full descriptions, details and locations.   

 Santa Cruz Community Garden Outreach- Saturday August 
17th - Santa Cruz 

 Integrated Pest Management (IPM) August 18th - Felton  

 Veggie Garden Basics -Sat,  Aug  24th, Watsonville 

http://mbmg.ucanr.edu/  

 

"Fairest of the months!  
Ripe summer's queen 
The hey-day of the year 
With robes that gleam with 
sunny sheen 
Sweet August doth appear." 

-   R. Combe Miller  

NEXT BOARD MEET ING 
Join us on August 26th at the home of Valera 
Templeman , 514 Calle del Sol, Aptos. Join us at 
6:00 p.m. for a tour of Valera’s garden, followed 
by a potluck dinner and lots of discussion about 
gardens and The Gardeners’ Club plans and 
happenings. You don’t have to be a Board 
member to attend. 

More info at https://calendar.ucsc.edu/event/

sketching_in_the_garden#.XTyN8uhKjYM  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q85nQsOPWws&fbclid=IwAR1BaL9PBVURep4NJjX4Xy0ZaAQS_TR-Ua8iWcsNCKHSzbe_RZNUpNiigAk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q85nQsOPWws&fbclid=IwAR1BaL9PBVURep4NJjX4Xy0ZaAQS_TR-Ua8iWcsNCKHSzbe_RZNUpNiigAk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q85nQsOPWws&fbclid=IwAR1BaL9PBVURep4NJjX4Xy0ZaAQS_TR-Ua8iWcsNCKHSzbe_RZNUpNiigAk
http://mbmg.ucanr.edu/
https://calendar.ucsc.edu/event/sketching_in_the_garden#.XTyN8uhKjYM
https://calendar.ucsc.edu/event/sketching_in_the_garden#.XTyN8uhKjYM
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Members-at-Large 

Joanna Hall, 662-8821 

jhavelock@sbcglobal.net 

Debbie Kindle, 462-6296 

poppy-54@live.com 

 Plant Table 

Lupe Allen,  247-2705 
lupea@ucsc.edu  

Allan Neymark 

457-2505 

aneymark@hotmail.com 

Jan Olafsson, 464-0554 

humusme@aol.com 

 Refreshments 

Marge Gregory 

684-1529 

gregoryaptos@att.net 

Webmaster 

Joe Thompson  

 joe@joehometech.com  

  

  

The Gardeners' Club 

President 

Cherry Thompson, 475-0991 

cherrylea@comcast.net 

Vice President & Publicity 

Ilene Wilson, 724-4609 

mygardensup@aol.com 

Secretary 

April Barclay, 688-7656 

AABarclay@aol.com 

Treasurer (Interim) 

Pat McVeigh                         

566-4553 

pmcveigh@baymoon.com                              

Membership 

Suzanne Caron 609-6230 

Suzanne.bottomline@gmail.com 

Hospitality 

Janine Canada359-5949 
jcanada26@gmail.com 

Newsletter Writer/Editor 

Lise Bixler, 457-2089 

lisebixler@sbcglobal.net 

www.thegardenersclub.org 

 It's easy-peasy to join our club!  

Dues are $15 per calendar year. Make check 

to "The Gardeners' Club" and mail to P.O. Box 3025., Ben Lomond, 

CA 95005. Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at the Aptos Grange , 2555 Mar Vista Dr., Aptos 

 P.O. Box 3025, Ben Lomond CA 95005 

Our front page logo iis graciously shared with us by  artist Lisa Za-
dor. Order a print or see more of her work at her Etsy shop  

www.etsy.com/shop/curiousprintpattern. 

We're excited to invite you to HGP's organic farm for a gourmet, 
4-course dinner prepared by exceptional, local chefs featuring 
fresh food grown on our farm. Enjoy a farm tour, drinks - includ-
ing special wine pairings - live music and engaging talks by 
speakers focusing on sustainability, including our fantastic 
speaker, acclaimed author Jonathan Franzen!  

Tickets: $10.93 – $150   More information at https://
www.eventbrite.com/e/august-24-2019-sustain-supper-a-benefit-
for-the-homeless-garden-project-tickets-62864151369 .  

A Benefit for the Homeless Garden Project 

mailto:lupea@ucsc.edu
mailto:humusme@aol.com
mailto:jcanada26@gmail.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/august-24-2019-sustain-supper-a-benefit-for-the-homeless-garden-project-tickets-62864151369
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/august-24-2019-sustain-supper-a-benefit-for-the-homeless-garden-project-tickets-62864151369
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/august-24-2019-sustain-supper-a-benefit-for-the-homeless-garden-project-tickets-62864151369

